
Megan Houston 

Hi, my name is Megan Houston.  I have served on the Board of Directors for the past 3 years.  
During the 2013 season I held the position of Secretary.  Prior to this year, I was the Vice 
President of Administration/Membership.  During my time as Membership chair, I welcomed 
approximately 120 new families to Rock Spring Swim Club.  I also processed membership 
transfers, handled membership concerns, and was an advocate for the members of the club.  As 
Secretary, I was responsible for the preparation and distribution of the meeting minutes, creating 
the spring newsletter, and producing pool-related documents.    

I first joined Rock Spring Swim Club when I was 8 years old as a childhood member with my 
family.  I went on to be an employee of RSSC for 7 years.  During that time, I held numerous 
positions, including: Lifeguard, Water Safety Instructor, and Pool Supervisor.  I continued my 
employment from the age of 15 until I graduated from Washington College and started a career 
utilizing my degree in Business Management.  I feel my knowledge of the operations of the pool 
facility and the expectations and responsibility of our staff have been a tremendous advantage 
while serving on the Board of Directors.   

I was fortunate enough to rejoin RSSC 5 years ago.  Now I enjoy my days at the pool with my 
daughters, Katelyn (8) and Kylie (1), and my husband Sam.  We love being a part of the RSSC 
community.   

Rock Spring Swim Club has been an important part of my life.  I hope to continue representing 
the members of RSSC, and to be involved in this capacity once again.  I am passionate about 
Rock Spring Swim Club.  Given my history with the club, my operational knowledge, and my 
experience on the Board of Directors I would do my best to keep RSSC the fun, safe, and family-
friendly swim club we all love.  I sincerely appreciate your vote for the Board of Directors. 

 
Jeff Rittershofer 
 
My name is Jeff Rittershofer and my family and I, (Janet, Erin, Annie, and Colin) have been 
members of Rock Spring since 2007.  Our children all participate on the swim team and I have 
been an active volunteer and meet official.  Our family enjoys Rock Spring and we are all 
committed to keeping it a fun and safe place for our families.   
  
Currently, I am a vice president of T. Rowe Price Group, Inc. and am responsible for T. Rowe 
Price's Enterprise Security organization and corporate disaster recovery program.  I have been 
with T. Rowe Price for 20 years and held various technology leadership roles.  Prior to joining T. 
Rowe Price, I have worked in technology support for Coca-Cola Enterprises.  I earned an M.B.A 
in management form Loyola University, Maryland and a B.A. in business, with concentration 
in finance from the College of Notre Dame of Maryland.  I am PMI (Project Management 
Institute) certified and a member of the ICI (Investment Company Institute) Technology 
Advisory Committee. 
 
 
 
 



DJ Floyd 

Hello my name is D.J. Floyd.  My wife and our three children have been members of Rock 
Spring Swim Club for the past four years.  We can be found at the pool every weekend and most 
weekdays sitting right in front of the children play ground.   

Professionally, I am entering into my 13th year as a teacher with Baltimore County Public 
Schools.  During my first ten years in Baltimore County I worked as a special education teacher.  
For the past three years I have been a 5th grade regular education teacher at Sussex Elementary, 
in Essex. I became a teacher because of my passion for working with kids of all ages and 
abilities. As a teacher I enjoy working with and rooting for the underdogs.  Before becoming a 
teacher I was a graduate of Lancaster Catholic High School in Lancaster, PA.  In High School I 
was president of the Varsity Club and Vice President of the Student Council.  I went on to 
graduate from Edinboro University with a BS in Elementary and Special Education. Sports have 
always been a big part of my life. I am an avid Raven and Orioles fan.  As a senior in high school 
I was honored to be the captain of both my basketball and football teams.   In addition at 
Edinboro University I was a member of the football team where I was a three year starter and 
letter winner.  My most recent leadership position was as the Grande Knight for the fraternal 
organization of the Knights of Columbus, St. Ignatius Council, 9729.  All this to say that I am a 
natural born leader and truly enjoy seeing the things I am passionate about, succeed. 

I cannot explain how much my family and I enjoy the time we spend at RSSC.  As a result of 
being members we have developed friendships that will last a lifetime.   For this reason I believe 
I will bring a passion to any position that I may be fortunate enough to be elected to.  Serving on 
the board is a wonderful way to work with others by sharing thoughts and ideas that will benefit 
the Rock Spring family.  If elected to the board I will bring the skills of leadership, passion, 
teamwork, and commitment to the overall success of the swim club. 

 

Doug Keithley 

My name is Douglas Keithley and I am running for a board position with the Rock Spring Swim 
Club.  My family and I have been members since 2001. My wife, Allison, and I started out with 
the baby pool as so many as you have and now we have two teenagers on our hands that enjoy 
the teen socials.  Adam and Rachel have enjoyed meeting their friends at the pool and over the 
last five years many of our neighborhood friends have joined the club after experiencing the 
many fun social events that this swim club provides families.  As a family we have always 
enjoyed the friendly, relaxing atmosphere that we have at this swim club and it has provided our 
family with many wonderful years of summer fun.  

 I was on the board several years ago and served as a member of the social committee for three 
years.  I enjoyed working alongside my fellow committee members and working with the 
professional pool staff.  If I am voted back into a committee position, I promise to work hard 
with my fellow board members in making your pool experiences the very best and to provide a 
safe and fun atmosphere for your family and mine. 

 



Tina Folmer 

Hi!  My name is Tina Folmer and you have probably seen me at RSSC and thought to yourself, 
“Oh, that crazy woman.  Coming here with 5 boys!”  There is no place I would rather be than at 
Rock Spring with my 5 little (and big) men!  My family has been members at Rock Spring for 8 
years and I cannot imagine a better place on Earth to spend my summer than at Rock Spring with 
my boys, my friends, and my summer time family. Four of my boys are on the Racer swim team 
(and the fifth is anxious to learn to swim independently so that he can join the team with his 
brothers!)  I became a Stroke and Turn official for the team this year and put together the yearly 
‘buddy list’ for our younger Racers.   

 I was an elementary school teacher before staying home with my boys for the last 15 years.  
During this time I have volunteered my time and led many organizations around Harford County 
including Forest Hill Nursery School, PTA Patriot and Reflection programs, Cub Scouts, 
Destination Imagination,  and assisted with costume construction for Bel Air High School’s 
drama company.  I love to give back to the community that has given me so much and look 
forward to the opportunity of serving on the Board of Directors at Rock Spring. 

 
Robert DiCarlo 
 
My name is Robert DiCarlo but you probably know me as Rob or Bobby. My wife, Karin, and 
son, Tommy, and I, have been members of Rock Spring Swim Club for the last 3 years. I am a 
Senior Key Management Engineer with a Government contracted firm, and a Master Sergeant, 
Communications Chief, in the United States Marine Corps, serving for 17 years. The experience 
I bring to the board is this last pool season.  I rewired the sound system to include the radio. I 
also bring my leadership as I currently lead 176 Marines and have worked for Cyber Command 
at the NSA. I believe my leadership qualities will serve our members well. We enjoy spending 
every free minute of our summers at RSSC, and I hope to get your vote for a Board position to 
help make our summer "home away from home" the best club it can be for everyone. Thank you 
for your consideration 
  

Deanna Pron 

My name is Deanna Pron.  My family and I have been members of Rock Spring since 2005. 
After owning and operating a daycare business out of our home for 17 years, I currently am 
working various part-time jobs with American Greetings, at St. Margaret's in the Extended 
Daycare Program, and as a Disney Vacation Planner.  My children have been members of the 
Rock Spring Swim Team since we joined the pool. Since 2008, I have worked closely with the 
swim team as the bake table coordinator and any other duties that were asked of me.  Two of my 
children currently work as lifeguards at Rock Spring and the rest of us take every opportunity we 
can to "hang out" at the pool.  I look forward to the opportunity to help enhance everyone's 
experience at Rock Spring and to continue to make it feel like home for everyone that is a 
member or will join in the future. 
 
  


